
April 28, 2020 
 
 
 
Shannon Kohler 
Director of Environmental Approvals 
Department of Conservation and Climate  
1007 Century Street  
Winnipeg Manitoba R3H0W4 
EMAIL: eabdirector@gov.mb.ca 
 
Dear Ms. Kohler, 
 
The Municipality of WestLake-Gladstone has approval under License No. 3203 for the removal of 
biosolids at the Gladstone lagoon located on 24-14-11W and had been working with Darrin Keam at 
WSP to obtain this license. Together we had reviewed a number of options and continue to work toward 
the successful completion of this project. 
 
The Municipality has applied for funding under various streams but has been unsuccessful to date.  
As this project has been identified as part of our five-year capital plan, our council would like to 
complete as much biosolid removal as possible this season.  
 
I am requesting an extension to our license until 2025 in order to ensure that we can feasibly accomplish 
this very important project. We may not be able to complete all biosolid removal this season, but intend 
to remove as much of the 7,000 CuM3 from cell 1 as our budget allows. We will continue in that manner 
until all 3 cells have been cleaned. 
 
We gratefully appreciate the consideration and understanding in this matter and look forward to 
proceeding with this renewal. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Kate Halashewski, CMMA 
Assistant CAO 
 
 
Cc: asit.dey@gov.mb.ca 
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